The Bakersfield Californian (Op-Ed) - How to keep your children safe and healthy – By Danny Gilmore - 5.19.09

Danny Gilmore represents the 30th District in the California state assembly. 

There is a lot of talk in the news today about swine flu, pandemics and epidemics. Throughout history, the flu and other serious medical issues have made people pause and make sure that their families and loved ones are safe.

In today's economic climate, keeping your loved ones safe and healthy is an extremely important task. With the unemployment rate in our area hovering around 16 percent, many people are losing their jobs and are unable to pay their children's medical insurance.

For those who seem lost in a sea of bills during this economic crunch, state and federal governments have set up programs to help ensure your children stay healthy. The State Children's Health Insurance Program (SCHIP) is a federal- and state-partnered program that many people are taking full advantage of.

The SCHIP program has been a basic source of funding for children's health care in California for more than a decade. This program has played a large role in facilitating access to health coverage to more than 6 million children nationwide. California's SCHIP program, known as Healthy Families, is the largest in the country. There are more than 1 million children enrolled in California's program -- more than any other state.

The Healthy Families program works especially well in California because it forges a partnership between government and families. This program drastically reduces the costly burden of health care for children. Healthy Families is significant because children with adequate health insurance are more likely to reach their full physical and mental health potential.

Families that qualify for the program are expected to make marginal payments to have their children enrolled. The average family pays about 2 percent of its income for the program; this is drastically lower than the national average for children's healthcare coverage.

The program is available to families that earn up to 250 percent of the federal poverty level. In 2009, for example, if you have three children under the age of 5, your family is eligible to enroll if you make less than $45,780 a year.

As Californians, we are currently under very tough financial circumstances and any opportunity to save a few dollars is a reason to give thanks. In a climate where a few extra dollars a month can mean the difference between keeping the lights on or going without hot water, we should all take a look at state assistance programs that are available.

The SCHIP program makes vital contributions to children's health care in the United States. In California, the Healthy Families program has afforded many children a better lifestyle and future. I urge you to go to the program's website to see if your family qualifies for the program. Visit www.healthyfamilies-ca-gov.us, or contact my district office at (559) 585-7170 for assistance.

